Faculty Salary and Budget Committee
Minutes of October 23, 2009

PRESENT:
Aaron Baxter, Pat Bravender, Doug Busman, Lawrence Burns, Marinus DeBruine, Gregg Dimkoff, Mark Gillette (for Wally Boeve), Joe Godwin (ex officio), Heather Gulgin, Robert Hollister, Fran Kelleher, Zachary Kurmas,  Sue Mlynarczyk (for Linda Grinstead), Donijo Robbins (Chair), Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu
ABSENT
:
Milt Ford
GUESTS:
Dave Smith 
1. The meeting was called to order at 12:01


2. Approval of Minutes 
The Minutes of September 11, 2009 were approved.
The Minutes of September 18, 2009 were approved.
The Minutes of October 2, 2009 were approved.


3. Announcements
The Chair reported that she was contacted by a student reporter from the Lanthorn regarding faculty salaries and how Grand Valley compares with other public universities in Michigan.  


The Chair reported that FSBC meeting on November 6 will be in 2201 KC.  


The Chair distributed a memo from ECS asking the FSBC to review and evaluate the Reduction n Force policy with an eye toward fiscal benefit and/or costs associated with the traditional reassignment of faculty members to administrative positions, particularly to the extent that it may affect the distribution of workload.  The chair announced she will discuss the issue with the ECS Chair. 


Based on a question from the floor regarding the state budget and lower university appropriations and the impact on students, Joe Godwin reported that no students will be dropped from their classes if they cannot pay for the tuition increase because of the failure of the Michigan Promise .  He further reported that students will not be charged for a deferred payment plan.  


4. David Smith, Director of Benefit Services presented an overview of the changes to benefits for the 2010-11 open enrollment period, and reported that this years’ changes are more modest than in the past.  Some of the changes are:  increasing the annual limit for preventative health care by $200; waiver of office visit copays; pharmacy plan including antiviral (influenza) treatment; and, passage of the Mental Health Parity Act which states plans must provide for mental health and substance abuse at the same level as other medical benefits.  

The Chair thanked Mr. Smith for his time spent with the committee and the valuable information he shared.   

5. Old Business
a)    Material was distributed on Overload Pay Comparisons and discussed.  
A Motion was made, supported and approved to send the analysis of the chair to the Chair of ECS for her information and action.  

Discussion was held on what how the minimum amount for Overload Pay varies by college.  A recommendation was made to ask Provost Davis to enforce the policy in the Faculty Handbook that identifies the minimum amount required. 
b)    Summer Pay Comparisons
The Chair distributed summer compensation for Michigan public universities.
Discussion. 
c)     Promotional Increment Comparisons
The Chair distributed promotional increments for Michigan public universities
Discussion.

d)    Retirement Contribution Comparisons
The material distributed by the Chair on Retirement contribution comparisons for Michigan public universities was discussed.

e)    Range of Salary Adjustment Scenarios
The material distributed by the Chair on the Faculty Salary Adjustment Program was discussed. 

6. New Business
a. Reports from chair

i. Self-Study progress – No Discussion
ii. Classes with fewer than 10 students – No Discussion

7. The meeting adjourned at 1:35pm.


�Let’s start adding an absent line 
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Approved on November 6, 2009

